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ist. It was during this period of stress that the Arikara
became close neighbors and, finally, allies of the Mandan
and Hidatsa. In 1804, when Lewis and Clark visited the
Arikara, they were disposed to be friendly to the United
States, but, owing to intrigues incident to the rivalry be-

tween trading companies, which brought suffering to the
Indians, they became hostile. In 1823 the Arikara attack-
ed an American trader's boat, killing 13 men and wounding
others. This led to a conflict with the United States, but
peace was finally concluded. In consequence of these trou-
bles and the failure of crops for 2 successive years the
tribe abandoned their villages on the Missouri and joined
the Skidi on Loup r., Net., where they remained 2 years;
but the animosity which the Arikara displayed toward the
white race made them dangerous and unwelcome neighbors,
so that they were requested to go back to the Missouri.
They did so, and there they have remained ever since. Un-
der their first treaty, in 1825, they acknowledged the su-

premacy of the National Government 0 er the land and the
people, agreed to trade only with American citizens, whose
life and property they were pledged to protect, and to re-

fer all difficulties for final settlement to the United States.
After the close of the Mexican war a commission was sent
by the Government to define the territories claimed by the
tribes living N. of Mexico, between the Missouri and the
Rocky mts. In the treaty made at Ft. Laramie, in 1851,

with the Arikara, Mandan, and Hidatsa, the land claimed
by these tribes is described as lying w. of the Missouri,
from Heart r., N. Dak., to the Yellowstone, and up the
latter to the mouth of Powder r., Mont.; thence S. E. to
the headwaters of the Little Missouri in Wyoming, and
skirting tht Black hills to the head of Heart r. and down
that stream to its junction with the Missouri. Owing to
the on of this treaty, the landed rights of the
Arikara remained unsettled until 1880, when, by Executive
order, their present reservation was set apart; this inclu-

des the trading post, established in 1845, and named for
Bartholomew Berthold, a Tyrolese, one of the founders of
the American Fur Company. The Arikara, Mandan, and


